Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031
June Meeting Minutes

July 10, 2024

The July meeting of Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 was held at Front Royal Airport (FRR) on Wednesday,
July 10, 2024 and called to order by John Munroe at 6:05 PM. Those in attendance were David Ames,
Bob Metcalfe, John Munroe, Tom Parry, Paul Kosubinski, John Ely, Eddie Carroll, Ron Hott, Mary Ellen
Brown-Hutchins, Jeremiah Leonard, Eric Lindegren, Juergen Nies.

Juergen Nies provided the Treasurer’s Report, as of June 30, 2024, there was a balance of $1,489.64 in
the checking account and that is after the purchase of 24 hats with the chapter logo and receipt of
member dues. John continued the meeting with an update on chapter activities and items of interest
since the June meeting:

e Juergen is planning a future flyout — A Poker Run in the Fall period. Details to follow as
Juergen works through the planning. Mary-Ellen conveyed important aspects and
considerations based on the previous Poker Run that she organized last year.

e Young Eagles Flights — Kyle Wallace is planning to hold a Young Eagles Rally this Fall. We
are thankful for the addition of two additional YE Pilots.

e OKV New terminal update - anticipate the airport operations will be moving into a
temporary trailer. Taxiway changes will be forthcoming via NOTAMS as construction
proceeds.

e Chapter 1031 was awarded Gold Chapter Recognition and presented with a Banner to
display at future chapter events. John Munroe displayed the Banner to members
present.

There being no further business, members were invited to tour the two RV-7A projects at Front Royal.
The first belonging to Eddie Carroll and the second by Jeremiah Leonard. Both projects were beyond
impressive! A LOT of work is taking place by our members at Front Royal.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM. Minutes submitted by John
Munroe.



